STATE OF ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

MONTGOMERY

September 28, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen
Physical Education Director
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have just noted in the current issue of The Coach a description of the game High-lo, and that you are the author of the official rules of this game. I have seen this game played at some of our camps, and I am very eager to have full information about it. I shall appreciate it, therefore, if you will give me any information you may have about it which you feel would be of benefit to a state director of physical education.

It was my good fortune to meet Miss Hoover and Miss Stapleton while taking cowboy dancing from Lloyd Shaw this summer. You people in Kansas must do a great many good things in our field. If, from time to time, you have interesting available materials, we shall be glad to have copies of them.

Sincerely yours,

Jessie R. Garrison, Supervisor Physical and Health Education

JRG: MJ